
Board of Fire Commission

Minutes
Wednesday, October 8, 2014
7:30 PM East Brooklyn Fire Dept.
1.  Call to Order - First Selectman, Rick Ives, called the meeting to order at 7:34 pm
Roll Call of Board Members - Stephen Breen, Jeff Otto, Felix Ramos, Rick Ives, Chief, Jim Warren and Chief, William Skene. 
2. Review of previous minutes:  Continued to the next meeting.
3. Public Comments - None.
4.   Review of Fire Call Data - Jeff Otto explained that he wanted to review the fire calls for each department.  He had concerns during this past budget process with the amount of calls each department had currently and in the prior years. This past year East Brooklyn and Mortlake had the same amount of structure fires, 1 (one).   In the past years there have been more.  The rescue calls in the past have been 1 3/4 to 2 times more for Mortlake, however East Brooklyn had an increase in calls this past year.  Mr. Otto feels that this data is a factor that would determine the number of apparatus that the town has.  He feels after reviewing this data the tax payers would have concerns approving a request for any new apparatus.  He will provide the Commission with updates to this information. 
5. Discussion of Accident Policy - Rick Ives presented a copy of the VFA Insurance Program the town currently pays for volunteer fire personnel.  It provides cash benefits for things the workers' compensation policy does not.  These policies make sure that there are nominal fees paid to fire fighters and their families.  The town also has included its insurance policy, CIRMA, a benefit for volunteer fire fighters which he stated pays a higher benefit.  He would like to discontinue the second independent policy (VFA).
Jeff Otto was involved in the creation of this policy (VFA) for the fire fighters, however he feels CIRMA has a good policy and would be in favor of cancelling the second independent policy.

The Commission will review this issue at the next meeting.
6.  Discussion of Apparatus Replacement Schedule - Rick Ives feels that the departments should be able to get approximately 25 years out of each truck.  He suggests a different approach regarding how each department can share apparatus vs. each department having a lot of vehicles.  He would like to figure out what the town needs for apparatus, what station should have these vehicles and apply an schedule to see where it fits. 
Patrick Dragon feels a truck study should be done.  Rick Ives does not feel that an outside consultant would help.  Mr. Ives would like to decide what the town needs and then decide who has it.  He suggests that each department give a list of their vehicles and why the need them. 

Patrick Dragon explained that currently some of the apparatus needs to be replaced.  If this does not happen then responders are being put in a emergency situation.   He also stated that each department covers different areas and  this is how the fire apparatus is handled.  
Further discussion was heard on how to handle the study.  Both departments will have a report on their apparatus and how they use them for the November meeting.

7.  Quarterly Financial Reports -  The Board of Finance would like to see quarterly reports from each department.  Jeff Otto suggested they start at 1/1/14 and produce a report through the 9/30/14 which would be the first three quarters.  The next meeting for the BOF is scheduled for 10/14/14. Chief Skene stated he will have these reports ready for the next meeting. Chief Warren will check to see these can be available for that date and get back to Mr. Otto.

8.  CT Fire Academy Narcan Delivery Training -  Jeff Otto stated that responders are now allowed to administer Narcan to a person who is under an opiate overdose.  He suggests that first responders attend this training.  Discussion was heard regarding the training, how long Narcan can be kept before it expires and needs to be disposed of, purchase price of Narcan etc.  Patrick Dragon commented that State Police are currently being trained to administer Narcan and carry it in their vehicles.  Further discussion will be heard regarding this issue. 
9.  CT Fire Chief's Association Volunteer Workforce Solutions Program - Jeff Otto explained 
 The Connecticut Fire Chiefs Association (CFCA) is selecting 15 departments to participate in phase II of the Volunteer Workforce Solutions (VWS) program, which provides research on the department and surrounding area, combined with marketing solutions, to enhance volunteer fire-department staffing. The application to be a host department has to be submitted by October 27, 2014.  

10.  Status of 1994 R-490 Purchase and Disposal - Chief Skene stated the new truck came in about two weeks ago and is currently at Gagnon Signs for lettering. It is planned  to be put into service by the end of the month.  The buyer that was mentioned at the past meeting for the '94 R-490 has backed out of the purchase.  They will continue to market this vehicle. 

11.  Other business -  Stephen Breen  asked Mr. Ives about the status of the social media policy. Mr. Ives stated he has received a copy from Town Council and will review it further.  It is almost complete.

 Next meeting scheduled for November 12, 2014 at 7:30 at Mortlake Fire Department.
7.  Motion to Adjourn

Motion by Rick Ives to adjourn at 8:17 pm  Motion second by Jeff Otto. Motion carried. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Karen M. Desrosier, Clerk

